
THE BRINY BUGLE 
April 7-14, 2017 

 
FRIDAY, April 7     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics    10:30 a.m. Pool 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Mah Jongg 1:00 p.m. Community Center 

Landscape Committee Meeting 1:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Choir Rehearsal 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Dominos 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

SATURDAY, April 8     

Ping Pong 7:00 p.m. Community Center 

      

SUNDAY, April 9     

Church 10:30 a.m. Auditorium 

Chiselers Cleanup/Executive Meeting 12:00 p.m. Chiselers Club 

Bridge 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

Hand & Foot 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

MONDAY, April 10     

Paper & Aluminum Pickup Early Morning   

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning   

Chiselers Meeting 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting Chiselers Club 

Special Board Meeting 9:00 a.m. Community Center 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Hope and Help 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Bible Study 6:30 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

TUESDAY, April 11     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

Stained Glass Class-Beginners 9:30 a.m. Hobby Club 

Zumba 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Toning 10:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Bridge 12:30 p.m. Community Center 

Pinochle 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Penny Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

WEDNESDAY, April 12     

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Board Meeting 9:00 a.m. Community Center 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Linus Quilting 1:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Beach Club Happy Hour 5:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Euchre 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Square Dance 7:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Board Games/Rummikub 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 
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THURSDAY, April 13     

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning Only   

Violation & Fining Committee 9:00 a.m. Community Center 

Zumba 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Toning 10:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Pinochle 1:00 p.m. Community Center 

Open Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

FRIDAY, April 14     

Trash Pickup  Early Morning   

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 1:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Choir Rehearsal 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Good Friday Service 7:00 p.m. Auditorium 

Dominos  7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

 
* ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE DUE BY NOON ON TUESDAY, APRIL 11th *    

 

ADDRESS CHANGE Marge Leverence (I-203) northern address: 1450 S. Ferry Ave. #222            

Grand Haven, MI 49417; Cell (561)707-3789; FL phone (561)265-2419 

 
COMMUNITY CARING CENTER As you pack up to leave Briny, please remember Community Caring 

Center.  They serve families and homeless all year by providing food, toiletries, and many other 

services.  We can help by donating unopened boxes, jars, and cans to their food pantry.  Also items such 

as toothpaste, shampoo, and soap are appreciated.  Donations may be left in mailroom in box labeled 

CCC or dropped off at my patio, G11 Ruthmary. Thank you and have a wonderful summer. 

                                                                                                               ~ Ann Kimlicka 

BEACH CLUB UPDATE Congratulations to our new Briny Karaoke Idol, Shelley Swenson, who 

wowed the judges with her unique rendition of ‘My Guy’!  And a big thank you to all who pitched in to 

sing, to D.J., to set up, to clean up and to make this year’s competition an all around crowd pleaser.  Start 

thinking now about your song choice for next year.  Without the singers there’s no show, and what a great 

job they all did last week!  Even the after show was stellar…See you at our regular Happy Hour on 

Wednesday.        Thanks, Joe Carroll-President 

 

CHURCH NEWS Name above all names, worthy of all praise, my heart will sing ‘How Great is our 

God’.  We are so thankful that we have our God and this past Sunday service was praising Him and 

thanking Him.  The music was so good.  We are thankful we have people joining the choir through the 

Easter services.  With so many leaving, it has truly helped to have these folks.  Many thanks to Judy and 

Mary.  Also, we would like to thank David Florence and Ruth Peitsch.  They have been a blessing to us 

all season.Rev. Ray Brower was the pastor.  As always, Pastor Ray brought a wonderful message on ‘A 

Proclamation with Great Rewards’.  He reminded us that all gifts come from God.  We are blessed with 

all that He gives us and we are to return our gifts to Him.  Read Malachi 3:1-12.  We are to thank God for 

what He gives us, especially His son Jesus Christ.  Thank you Pastor Ray for all you do for us. 

We want to thank everyone for all the help you have given to make these church services possible.  There 

are to many to mention names but you all are appreciated.  The Lord is good. 

This Palm Sunday, Rev. Jeff Snodgrass will be the pastor.  Easter services will be: April 14th, Good 

Friday Communion service at 7pm in the Auditorium with Rev. Ray Brower; April 16th, Sunrise service at 

6:30am in the Ocean Clubhouse with Mike Bingham.  Coffee and donuts will be served following the 

service.  April 16th, Easter church service at 10:30am when we will be praising the living Christ with Rev. 

Ray Brower.  All are welcome.  You will receive a wonderful blessing. 

 
BRINY BIBLE DISCUSSION  Mondays 6:30 - 8 PM  West Club Room 

MENTORING -  Key text for discussion Psalm 71:18. Join us as we search Biblical references on the 

power of trust and counseling between friends. Monday evening April 10th Everyone Welcome.  

 
10:30 WATER AEROBICS ATTENDEES 
A HUGE thank you to all my 10:30 class attendees.  We had a great attendance this year, so much so that 

for a while we needed the ‘noodle police’ to be on duty!  Your dedication and perseverance bring joy to 

my job.  Thank you so much for your end-of-year card.  I am humbled.  ~ Stan Brunell 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
New Books: 
Dangerous Games by Danielle Steel.  

Heartbreak Hotel: An Alex Delaware Novel by Jonathan Kellerman. 

The One Man by Andrew Gross. This historical thriller is a deeply affecting, unputdownable series of 

twists and turns through a landscape at times horrifyingly familiar but still completely new and 

compelling. 

A Piece of the World by Christina Baker Kline. From the #1 New York Times bestselling author of the 

smash bestseller Orphan Train, a stunning and atmospheric novel of friendship, passion, and art.  

If Not for You by Debbie Macomber.  

The Stranger in the Woods: The Extraordinary Story of the Last True Hermit by Michael Finkel.   

High Noon: The Hollywood Blacklist and the Making of an American Classic by Glen Frankel.  

A Year by the Sea by Joan Anderson. This year of self-discovery brought about extraordinary changes in 

the author's life. The steps … have helped thousands of women reveal and release untapped resources 

within themselves. 

 

New DVD: Grace And Frankie: Season 2. We also have Season 1. Staring Jane Fonda and Lily Tomlin. 

 

If you are leaving Briny for the summer…please return all of your borrowed library materials.  

 

Bookmobile April 7, 1:30 - 2:30 

 
BRINY GARDEN CLUB 
Come Join the Fun: Plans are underway for next year’s Mad Hatter Tea Party. Unfortunately, the party 

had to be rescheduled this year to next year 2018. Our Chair, Co-Chair and members are putting things 

into action for next year now.  

For all those that remember the event several years ago, you will remember what a blast it was.  

For anyone still here within the park that is interested in helping on the committee please join us on April 

10th at 1:00 at Nancy Greenblatts on Lark L-207. If you are not able to attend but would like to help 

please contact Cindy Billock at 719-238-1115.  

If you just wish to attend please reserve the date of Thursday January 18, 2018 from 3:00 to 5:00, at the 

Ocean Club House and start planning your outrageous hat for the many categories, where you could win 

one of the many prizes to be awarded.  Refreshments will be available. Look for more details in upcoming 

issues of the Bugle.  

 

*Please bring your plants that you no longer want to the Butterfly Garden when you leave for the 

season.  Thank you!" 
                                                                                                                                          

BBC-8 
BBC-8 has signed off for the season, but we have not stopped working.  At our last meeting, a new slate 

of officers was elected.  Jan Hoffman – President, Michael Coppola – Vice President – Diane Arnold, 

Treasurer.  We are still seeking someone to be the Secretary.  This is a great way to be a part of BBC-8, 

especially if you think you don’t want to run equipment or appear on camera. If you would consider being 

our Secretary, or if you have any questions, please contact Jan, Michael or Diane. 

BBC-8 has also officially become a club.  We have ratified our by-laws and next season you can join 

BBC-8 and become a supporting member.  Watch for membership information this fall. 

Some of the things going on at BBC-8 include a cleaning of the studio and control room.  Over the years 

there has been a lot of stuff accumulating in our small spaces.  We are organizing, archiving and purging, 

all in the hopes to help BBC-8 run more efficiently and effectively while keeping our history and 

founding information intact.   

GAMES 
Tuesday Bridge  3/28 1. Nancy O’Malley 2. Concetta Williams 3. Anne Billings 

Euchre 3/29 1. Tom Roop/Don Reeves 2. Herb Nye/Nancy North   3. Ken Reeves 

Dup. Bridge Friday March 31:N/S 1st Long/Holden 

                                               2nd Swift/Kimlicka 

                                 E/W 1st Platsis/Stone 

                                   2nd Johnson/Faris 

Monday April 3:            N/S 1st Holden/Long 

                                         2nd Nyes  

                                   E/W 1st McInnes/D'Errico 

                                 tie 2nd Barnes/Braunreuther and Ruopp/Kimlicka 
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RULE OF THE WEEK: Rule C.  2 Rentals 
Application Process – The following information must be received at least 30 days prior to 

occupancy so there is adequate time to review and approve applications.  If a renter arrives in 

Briny Breezes and the Corporation has not received the following items, there will be a penalty to 

the Owner in accordance with the Violation and Fining Process in Appendix I.   
a. Owners Application to Rent completed by the owner (current application – copies from previous 

years will NOT be accepted). 

b. Rental Application completed by the renter – this should be returned to owner and submitted with 

the rental package (current application – copies from previous years will NOT be accepted). 

c. Administration Fee at current rates payable to Briny Breezes, Inc. 

d. Copy of the signed lease agreement including dates (a minimum of two months – maximum nine 

months. No rentals July - September) 

e. List of provided items on the Recommended Furnishings checklist signed by Owner. 

f. First-time renter(s) must pay for criminal background check(s) prior to application approval.  

g. A parking decal deposit at current rates, refundable upon return of decal 

 
MORE BBC-8 NEWS Some of the BBC-8 volunteers visited the Key Biscayne community television 

studio last month to get a few ideas on how to improve our own station. One of the interesting things we 

found out was that their station looked just like ours did about 3 years ago.  Large metal racks, rows of 

outdated equipment and miles of cable. They reorganized, acquired some new equipment and 

implemented some new programs and currently have a very organized, effective, state-of-the-art 

television studio, providing content for the entire Key Biscayne community.  Another thing we found 

interesting was that Key Biscayne also has ATT U-verse as one of their providers.  Consequently, they 

suffer from the same sub-par quality picture and sound that we sometimes experience.  We were sort of 

relived that it is an ATT issue and not something that BBC-8 (or Key Biscayne) can remedy or control, at 

this time. BBC-8 hopes to get more people involved with the studio. Next season BBC-8 will invite 

members to visit the studio and control room on a regular basis, to learn the equipment, talk to the 

engineers and anchors and feel comfortable in and around a television studio.  Workshops, trainings and 

mock programming will all be part of the community involvement that we hope BBC-8 will offer next 

season. We want you to be involved, let us know what you want to see on BBC-8, what topics you want 

covered, what training you would like to attend, and how we can better make BBC-8 an integral part of 

the Briny community.  Contact us at BBC8001@gmail.com 

Thank you for your continued support.  Stay tuned for upcoming announcements and improvements.  We 

hope to see you as part of the BBC-8/Briny team next season. 

TOWN NEWS SIGN UP FOR EMERGENCY ALERTS 
Police Captain Christopher Yannuzzi announced at the Town Council meeting that residents can sign up 

to receive emergency alerts specific to Briny Breezes by using the web site www.readypbc.org.  Once on 

that web site, it will allow anyone to create an account and choose to be contacted by text message, 

mobile phone, home phone, or email.  A user can also select which alerts to receive, for example, 

hurricane watch, hurricane warning, tornado watch, tornado warning, thunderstorms, and/or floods, etc.  

Town Council and the Corporate Office encourage all residents to sign up so that they are notified 

immediately of any severe weather or emergency situations.  

 
MANAGER NEWS                                                                                                                          
 
SIGN UP SHEETS FOR 2017-2018 STANDING COMMITTEES ARE LOCATED IN THE 
OFFICE. *INTEREST ALONE DOES NOT GUARANTEE MEMBERSHIP ON THE 
COMMITTEE. 
 
GOLF CART & CAR STORAGE: If you are storing your golf cart and/or car this summer, we 
must have current insurance and the storage lease agreement filled out.  You can pick up one 
of the agreement forms in the office.  Thank you. *BE SURE WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT 
GOLF CART INSURANCE ON RECORD (FOR ALL RESIDENTS WITH CARTS – EVEN IF 
YOU AREN’T STORING IT.) 
 
MODULAR HOMES: If you have a new modular home with no title, please give the office a 
copy of your sales contract for the modular.  This is required to replace the title.  Thank you. 

EVERYONE should have their unit number visible on their mobile home.  It should be reflective 
so that it can be seen at night, in case of emergencies. 

 

 

http://www.readypbc.org/
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